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Tara's Kitchen Uk 
Celebration Cakes 

Buffet & Bakery Style Foods 
Children's Party Boxes 

Free Local Delivery 
Web: www.taraskitchenuk.webs.com 

Facebook: www.facebook/taraskitchenuk.com 
Tel: 01227 832414 

Mobile: 07871422072 

Lavender House, High Street, Elham, 
Canterbury, Kent CT4 6TB 

T: 01303 840577 
E: info@bournephysio.co.uk 
W: www.bournephysio.co.uk 

Bourne Physiotherapy 
& Sports Injury Clinic 

Julie Perkins 
Chartered Physiotherapist 
BSc (Hons), BA (Hons) 
MCSP, MPF, MSOM 
HPC registered 

An Exclusive Venue 
Special Events & Weddings, Concerts, Open Air Theatre, 

Business Meetings & Corporate Away-days 
Community Classes & Treatments 

Ballroom, Body-Conditioning, Massage, Piano, Pilates, Singing, Squash, Tennis, Yoga, 
Swimming summer 2011(all year spa Spring 2012) 

Charlton Park CT4 5JA 
Tel:01227 831355 www.charlton-park.org 

FULL RANGE OF DOMESTIC PLUMBING 
SERVICES BATHROOMS/TILING 
INTERIOR/EXTERIOR DECORATING 
LANDLORDS WORK TOTAL 
REFURBISHMENTS CARPENTRY 
GENERAL MAINTENANCE 
REFERENCES AVAILABLE/ FULLY 
INSURED PLEASE CALL JEFF PULL 
01227 831012 07739 416114 
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Bridge Village Playgroup 

A traditional Playgroup in the heart of 
Bridge Village. 

A caring, nurturing safe environment for 
your child to grow & gain independence. 

Limited spaces available. 
Mon & Tues  9.00am - 3.30pm 

Wed, Thurs & Fri 9.00am - 12.00pm 
Contact Mary / Jane  07790  096 325 

SWEETS STUFF 
Fun Cakes for any occasion 

Made to order 
Why not have something different for your 

next celebration. 
These 'cakes' are made entirely of sweets 

01227 740944 
07816 426035 

www.sweetsstuff.co.uk 
UPHOLSTERY, FABRICS 

AND RENOVATION 
ALL COMMISSIONS CONSIDERED 
Tel: 07973 377817 or 01227 455841 

SARAH de 
ROUGEMONT 

FREEVIEW & FREESAT SYSTEMS MULTI-
SWITCHING DIGITAL DISTRIBUTION FRENCH & 
EUROPEAN PROGRAMMES, STORM DAMAGE 
INSURANCE REPAIRS, PERSONAL SERVICE 
OWNER ENGINEER 
12 MONTHS GUARANTEE 
FULLY INSURED 
SERVICE & REPAIRS 

LOCAL 
SERVICE 

Established 
32 years 

www.freeviewandfreesat.co.uk 

YOGA CLASSES @ POLO FARM 
with Cheryl Rivers 

FIRST LESSON FREE 
Please contact Cheryl Rivers on 

01227 457707   
www.yogawithcheryl.org 

NEED A VAN? THEN I'M YOUR MAN For 
all light removals, furniture, and 
domestic items including house 
clearances. Safely transporting antique 
furniture a speciality. * Avoid expensive 
pick-ups and drop-offs *Remove, 
dispose or recycle all household items    
 including electrical appliances *Based 
in Barham *Reasonable and fair rates 
*Free estimates and quotations CALL 
CHRISTIAN ON: 01227 831639              
                   07771 728080 Email: 
stablegate@hotmail.co.uk 

20% discount on all 
work carried out!! 
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C W LYONS & SON LTD 
FUNERAL DIRECTORS & MONUMENTAL MASONS 

70 Military Road, Canterbury 
24 Hour Service  Tel: 01227 463508 

Family Owned. Est 1911                       Members of SAIF, NAFD & NAMM 
Prepaid Funeral Plans Available 

TOO BUSY TO CLEAN YOUR HOUSE AS 
YOU WOULD LIKE? Then let us help 
you...CARING CLEANING We will 
provide a cleaning service that is: 
Caring Respectful Thorough Tailor-
made to suit your needs Call Caring 
Cleaning on: 0791480664 
caringcleaning@fsmail.net We’re 
waiting to help you! 
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Family owned and run                         
Convenient parking 

Committed to quality care                    
Purpose designed modern practice 

     Relaxed atmosphere                      
       24 hour emergency service 

     Consultations by appointment        
     Modern purpose designed facility 

Rob and Rachel McMeeking 
Chalkpit Farm, Adisham Road, 

Bekesbourne, Nr. Canterbury Kent 
CT4 5EU (Opposite Essentially 

Hops) 
e-mail : info@bournevets.co.uk 
Web : www.bournevets.co.uk 

01227 832322 

“Logs for Sale” 
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PIANO, SINGING AND 
THEORY LESSONS 

VACANCIES WITH QUALIFIED, 
EXPERIENCED TEACHER; 

CHILDREN AND ADULTS WELCOME; 
BEGINNERS TO ADVANCED LEVELS; 

EXAMS OPTIONAL 

01227 710738 
miranda.pianist@gmail.com 

member ISM 

Painting, Brickwork, 
Fencing, 

Paths, Patios, 
Grass and Hedge Cutting 
and General Maintenance 

L.J. Dwyer 
07759 929893 

R.B.W 
KENT’S WATER FEATURE 

SPECIALISTS AND 
POND BUILDING EXPERTS 

Garden / Pond Design, Building and 
Refurbishments 
Pond Cleaning / Maintenance / 
Maintenance Contracts 
Child Safe Pond Covers 
Filtration  Specialists 
Patios - Decking - Fencing - 
Brickwork - Arbours 

Tel: 07563212858 
FREE ESTIMATES and 

CONSULTATIONS 

www.ReflectionByWater.com       
Email: andrewlongrbw@hotmail.com 

MIRANDA KENT ARCM 
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Conservatory cleaning, Fascia 
and soffit cleaning 

Gutter clearing, Full exterior 
cleaning 

Domestic cleaners supplied 
References provided 

Est 10 years in Bridge and      
surrounding villages 

WINDOW CLEANER 
DARREN SANDERSON 

RING ME ON 01227 636796 
MOBILE 07789711432 

Kent Roofing 
Loft Conversions, Tiling 

Flat Roofing, Roofs Cut and Pitched 
UPVC Facia and Guttering 

Roof Windows Fitted 
FREE  ESTIMATES 
Phone 01227 861149 

ROGERS GARAGE 
AUTOMOBILE ENGINEERS 

OVERHAULS SERVICING & BODY 
REPAIRS. CLASSIC & VINTAGE CAR 

RESTORATIONS 
Any make of new or second hand 

cars supplied 
36 HIGH STREET BRIDGE 

Nr. Canterbury CT4 5JZ 
CANTERBURY 830348 

KLB Business Services 
For all Accountancy & 
Business Requirements 

Contact KAREN 
Mobile:  07979 374718 / Email:Kaz4726@hotmail.com 

Book – keeping, VAT, Accounts & Payroll 
Efficient, Time & Cost Effective Services 

Always very reliable & dedicated 
Never further than a phone call away 
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Carpentry   Construction    
Restoration   Landscaping 

Bespoke Timber Frame Building Specialist 

New Joinery workshop just opened at Unit 1, Barham Business Park 

All enquiries welcome.  Please contact Arbie Worth; 
www.worth-haus.com / 07540111388 / arbie@worth-haus.com 

TILIA COTTAGE  at Court Lodge Farmhouse Comfortable self catering cottage in the 
beautiful village of Bishopsbourne. Sleeps 2 plus 2. For more details visit our website 
www.courtlodgefarmhouse.co.uk or contact Jenny Coop: 01227 832242  mob: 07846 
348509  jenny.coop@btinternet.com 
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Your Parish Matters 

Mid-Week Communion takes place on Tuesday mornings at 9.30am at Bridge 
Church.  This is a short service (30 minutes) and will provide 
an opportunity for those who drop children off at school to have time 
for themselves with God in a quiet atmosphere. 

8 O’Clock Holy Communion Services in Bridge and Bekesbourne. 
8 o’clock Holy Communion services in Bridge and Bekesbourne will 
start again in April. 

Prayers. 
There is a book for prayer requests on the altar of the Lady Chapel 
in Bridge Church. 

Church Mice. 
The group meets on the first Tuesday of the month in St Peter’s, 
Bridge, 1.45pm-2.45pm, for pre-school children (0-5) and their parents and carers.  
Play, songs, bible story, craft, tea and coffee. 
The next meeting is on Tuesday 1st April 2014. 
All welcome. Please contact Andrea Nicholson on 830947 for 
further information. 

Church Weddings. 
If you, or anyone you know, would like to explore the possibility 
of getting married in church in Bridge, Bekesboure, Patrixbourne, 
Nackington or Lower Hardres please email vicarage@bridgechurch.co.uk 
Further information is also available at www.yourchurchwedding.org 

Baptisms and Confirmations. 
Please get in touch with  the Vicarage office on vicarage@bridgechurch.co.uk 
to register your details.   

Lent Course. 
The Lent Course  continues on the following dates, starting at 7.30pm and finishing 
promptly at 9pm, at Bridge School. 
Please bring your bible. 
Tuesday 1st April. 
Tuesday 8th April. 
All welcome.  For further information please contact Mrs Margaret Clarke on 01227 
765598. 

Lower Hardres Easter Workshop 
The traditional Lower Hardres Easter Workshop will take place on Good Friday, 
Friday 18th April, 9.30am-12.30pm, at the John Baker White Memorial Hall, Lower 
Hardres. 
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To book a place at this popular event please contact Julie Cox on 788316 or 
Margaret Clarke on 765598. 
The cost is £1 per person and we would ask that parents of pre-school children stay 
with their children. 
We do have a lot of fun, please come along. 
Margaret Clarke 

In case of an emergency please contact Canon Jonathan LLoyd on 01227 
830250. 

Dates For Your Diary 
April 
01/04 13.45-14.45 Church Mice at Bridge Church 

15.00 Holy Communion at Bridge 
Haven 

19.30 Lent Course, Bridge School 
20.00 After 8’s at 7 Windmill Close 

03/04 19.30 Health & Healing at 7 Windmill Close 

08/04 14.30 Holy Communion at Mansfield Court 
19.30 Lent Course, Bridge School 

09/04 10.00 Fish Scheme-Coffee pop in at Bridge
Village Hall 

14.00 Social Afternoon at John 
Baker White Memorial Hall, Lower 

Hardres. 

14/04 19.30 Caring & Sharing 

15/04 15.00 Holy Communion at Saxon Lodge 
19.30-21.00 Lent Course, Bridge School 
20.00 After 8’s at 7 Windmill Close 

16/04 15.00 Hymns at Bridge Haven 

18/04 09.30-12.30 Children’s Easter Workshop, John Baker 
White Memorial Hall, 

Lower Hardres 

22/04 14.30 Holy Communion at Highfield 

28/04 19.30 Caring & Sharing 

Forthcoming Events 
14th June Bridge Village Fete. 
12-14th Sept Flower arranging at Bekesbourne 
church 
11th & 12 Oct Art in Bridge 
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St. Peter’s Bridge Easter Lilies 
Easter lilies this year will be purchased from a new supplier, as sadly our old one 
has closed, therefore the price may vary, but I am hoping £3 will be the approximate 
cost.  If you wish to make a donation, in memory of a loved one, please contact Viv 
Brasier (830981) or a Churchwarden. 
Decorating the church will take place from 9.30am on Saturday 19th April, all help 
greatly appreciated. Thank you. 

Book Shelves 
Book shelves have been installed at the back of St.Peter's Church in the hope that 
folk might find something of interest to read. Of course, there are only very few 
examples there at the moment but we hope that friends could add to them in the 
course of time. 
So that we can monitor the usage it would be helpful if borrowers would complete 
the record-book hanging alongside.  
It is assumed that donated books will be largely related to the Christian religion, at 
the moment at least.  Thank you.          Barry Whiting. 

Fish Scheme (Neighbourly Help) News   Tel no: 07935 966 080  
The April Coffee Pop-In will be on Wednesday April 9th in Bridge Village Hall.  
Please return the forms for the outing to Quex Park on Thursday May 22nd.  Should 
you miss the Pop-In, the forms can be returned to Frank Whiffen`s office, 29 High 
Street, by Friday May 9th.  
The annual Bring and Buy will be on Saturday May 10th.  Thank you for giving that 
your generous support.  
We are pleased to say that we can put you in touch with a generous volunteer who 
can give basic computer support and assistance.  This does not cover repairs but 
does cover help with using your computer, including protection and security, fault 
finding and advice and help with using programs and printers etc.  The volunteer will 
give this help without charge but a donation to the Fish Scheme of £5 an hour would 
be appreciated.  Please telephone the number above if this would help or encourage 
you  

Bridge History Society 
Our next two events are both visits.  The first is a private visit to Bourne House.  
This is now fully booked.  The second visit is to Dode Church, and takes place on 
Thursday 24 April, meeting at the church at 2.30 pm. This visit is a follow-up to the 
interesting talk we had at our last meeting, given by Douglas Chapman. Doug has 
lovingly restored this medieval church to something resembling its original 
appearance and condition. The cost of the visit is £5 for members and £7 for non-
members. Any enquiries should be addressed to David Gilmour (Tel. 832450). 
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THE QUIET VIEW 

Saturday 12th April  10.30 – 4pm SPRING AWAKENING - the third workshop in 
the popular Rhythm of Life, The Seasons Series with Madi Stong. Madi uses all 
kinds of creative media in a comfortable and inspiring way to enrich our spiritual 
journeys. The workshop offers activities and resources for an exploration of the 
traditions and themes associated with the specific season as well as space for 
expressing and deepening our own personal response. There will be time for quiet 
reflection, which can be used just as you wish, some may chose to trace an inner 
pathway through the experiences and memories we bring, others perhaps may wish 
to reflect on a spiritual tradition that informs them. Madi is an Anglican priest, 
psychotherapist and artist and works in London, Kent and Lebanon. Suggested 
donation £15 Please bring your own lunch. Refreshments provided Please book 

Saturday 3rd May is WORLD LABYRINTH DAY -  we ‘Walk as One at One’  Meet 
in the Yurt at 12pm for a brief introduction to the labyrinth and prepare to walk on 
behalf of the worldwide human family. Walk the Labyrinth at 1pm. Bring and Share 
Lunch - If very wet we’ll walk the fabric rainbow labyrinth in the yurt. Donations 
invited – Please book 

We are pleased to host another of Jackee Holder’s WRITING WITH THE SENSES 
RETREAT  on Saturday 17th May 10am - 4pm  “Writing is one of the most powerful 
forms of  communication open to us. Writing belongs to everybody and everyone 
has the potential to be a writer.” Fee of £75 includes Ebook and light lunch. 
“Jackee’s first retreat at The Quiet View was amazing”. For more information and to 
book email info@jackeeholder.com 

PEACE AND POETRY IN THE GARDEN Facilitated by Judith Dimond and Lyn 
White. Saturday 7th June  10.00 am to 4.00 A day workshop to explore the ways in 
which poetry and gardens enrich the search for peace through reading the works of 
published poets and also offering you the chance to engage in writing exercises to 
produce your own poems, or just to enjoy the tranquility of the setting.  More details 
next month. 
Please wear sensible shoes as the ground to the yurt is uneven! 

Lizzie Hopthrow 146 The Street Kingston 
01227 830070 
lizziehopthrow@gmail.com 
www.quietview.co.uk 
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Election of Churchwardens and Annual Church Meeting at Bekesbourne 
A meeting to elect two Churchwardens of St Peter’s Church Bekesbourne for 
2014/15 will be held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 30th April in Bekesbourne Village 
Hall. All residents of the civil parish of Bekesbourne and all people listed on the 
Bekesbourne Church electoral roll are very welcome to attend and may vote at the 
meeting. 
This will be followed by the Annual Church Meeting, at which the Parochial Church 
Council and Sidesmen/women for the coming year will be elected. The meeting will 
also include Annual and Financial reports on the affairs of the church and other 
matters of general church interest. 
If you would like to be included on the church electoral roll (which entitles you to 
vote at the Annual Meeting), please ensure that you complete a form and return it to 
Mrs Maggie Field.   

Nicky Fry Secretary 

BEKESBOURNE CHURCH WORKING PARTIES 
There will be churchyard working parties at Bekesbourne 
on the following dates in 2014:- 
12th. April 
17th. May 
14th. June 
19th. July 
6th. September 
15th. November 
Please come along for a couple of hours from 9.30a.m., bringing tools if possible, to 
help tidy and enjoy community spirit (and a mid morning drink and snack). 
Make a note in your diary and on your calendar now. 

Note for your Diary 
By popular demand, The Friends of Bekesbourne Church will be holding a Concert 

in St. Peter's Church Music by the Galliard Trio 
Saturday evening, 7th June, 2014 

Details of tickets, etc will be published in the future magazine 

Littlebourne & District Royal British Legion  
We hope that all our members are feeling better now that the spring weather 
appears to have arrived!  
We have several things in the pipeline, one of which is our Cream Tea Afternoon to 
be held in the Lounge on Saturday, 7th June 2.30pm.  This is in aid of the Poppy 
Appeal – more details on this event later.  
We would like to see more people joining the Branch, but you don’t have to be ex-
service – just interested.  Contact the secretary on 01227 472023. 
Our next two monthly meetings will be on Tuesdays, 8th April and 13th May both at 
8pm. 
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We are again inviting all senior citizens to our 
ST GEORGE’S DAY 

Celebration 
on Wednesday 23rd April 2014 in Bridge School hall 

performances by each year group and the school choir 
1.30pm – 3.00pm 

Refreshments will be served during the afternoon 
(Please leave a message at the school office on 830276 to reserve a place) 

Bridge Benefice Caring & Sharing Group At the January meeting Terry Gore, Manager of 
'Catching Lives,' gave a very interesting talk on the charity and its work with the homeless 
in Canterbury. Terry told members that there is a continuing need for towels and toiletries 
as showers are available for use by the clients of the centre. Following his visit, members 
of the Caring & Sharing Group have donated towels along with the large amount of food 
items given to Terry on the evening of his talk.  If anyone else wishes to donate food or 
towels and toiletries for 'Catching Lives',  collection can be arranged by phoning the 
number below. Since Terry's visit to us, he has heard that funding for the work of 
'Catching Lives' will continue for the next financial year. This means that the employment 
of the two qualified mental health nurses at the centre will continue. For those unfamiliar 
with the Caring & Sharing Group and its activities, the interdenominational group was 
started for ladies in the Benefice by Judy Filmer when her husband Paul was vicar here. 
We meet fortnightly on the second and fourth Mondays in the month. On the second 
Monday we have 'Coffee and Chat' and on the fourth Monday we have a speaker . The 
venue for the meetings when speakers are arranged is the recreation room at 
Mansfield Court by kind invitation of the Manager and Residents, several of whom we are 
very pleased to see join us at the talks. At the same time as the Caring and Sharing 
Group was set up Paul organised 'Ears and Beers' evenings at the Plough and Harrow for 
the men in the Benefice. Unfortunately, the men's group ceased to exist on Paul's 
departure. The ladies are very conscious of the lack of a similar group for men so 
whenever there is an event of interest to men, such as the annual summer BBQ, they are 
invited along!   Several men came along to hear Terry Gore speak and in February to 
hear a talk on the 'Battlefields' given by the Rev Canon Bruce Hawkins. Peggy Pryer 
Coordinator Bridge Benefice Caring & Sharing Group 01227 832058 
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SUNDAY 6TH APRIL at 6pm 
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Jubilee WI is a very friendly new WI Group for women of all ages.  
We meet every third Wednesday of the month in the John Baker 
White Memorial Hall, Lower Hardres.   
On Wednesday April 16th we are holding this year’s lovely craft 
fayre / shopping evening. Everyone will be given a very warm 
welcome, WI member or not,  bring your friends, your Mum, daughter, 
Nana! There will be lots of lovely and inexpensive items available to 
purchase, including natural beauty products, bespoke cushions, 
preserves and chutneys, cakes, handmade jewellery, pressed 
Brogdale fruit juices, cards, candles and lots more. There will be 
displays of members' beautiful crafting work, including prize winning 
quilts and ofcourse plenty of time to enjoy refreshments and socialise! 
So put a note in your diary, we are planning a lovely evening for you 
to relax and enjoy 
For more information email jubileewi@live.co.uk 
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Nailbourne Horticultural Society
A reminder that our Annual Spring Show is on Saturday 12 April in Bridge Village 
Hall.  Exhibitors will have access to the hall from 8.00 am on the morning of the 
show but must vacate the hall by 10.00 am when judging will take place.  The show 
will open to the general public from 11.00 am until 3.00 pm, with prize giving at 
12.30 pm.  As well as a fine display of spring flowers, cookery and flower 
arrangements to admire, there will be a plant/bring and buy stall, a raffle and 
refreshments available throughout the day.  Do, please, include a visit to the Show 
on Saturday 12th.

Details of the  OPEN COMPETITION for everyone of all ages to enter, not just 
members, were given in last month's magazine.  This year we have chosen 
something which I am sure many of you have growing in your gardens.  We are 
looking for 5 sticks of rhubarb (pulled and leaves trimmed).   All you have to do is 
bring them along before 10 am to the hall on the morning of the show.

And finally, if any member still requires a show schedule, please contact Kathy 
Walder on 830057.
 

National Vegetable Society - Kent District Association
The Society has a talk on Wednesday 9 April, 7.30 for 8.00 pm start in Bridge 
Village Hall.  Unfortunately the scheduled speaker is unable to come due to illness 
and arrangements are underway to find a replacement.  Watch out for further details 
nearer the time on posters and in the Kentish Gazette Village News.
 

Bridge with Patrixbourne Women's Institute
On Tuesday 15 April, starting at 7.30 pm in Bridge Village Hall, Ian Hulf will be 
giving a talk and demonstration on displays with plant supports which should 
provide us with lots of ideas and inspiration for planning and adding a new 
dimension to our summer planting.

We are always delighted to welcome non-members to our meetings.  
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Bourne Vets News 
Good luck to Millie Knight from Canterbury who is competing in the Winter 
Paralympic Games in Sochi this week. 
Millie is partially sighted and this was tragically caused by her being infected by 
Toxocara (roundworm) eggs from a dog or cat when she was younger. 
The Health Protection Agency (HPA) only recorded 30 cases of Toxocariasis in 
England and Wales between 2000 and 2010 so it is a very rare occurrence but is 
devastating when it happens and really brings home how important it is to regularly 
worm your pets. 
The disease usually affects children between 1-4 years old because children are 
more likely to come into contact with contaminated soil when they play and put their 
hands in their mouths. However, cases have been reported in people of all ages. 
For most people, an infection with these roundworm larvae causes no symptoms 
and the parasites die within a few months. Some people will experience some mild 
symptoms and in rare cases the roundworm larvae infect organs such as the liver, 
lungs, eyes or brain and can cause severe symptoms such as blurred vision and 
breathing problems. To reduce the risks it is important to worm your pets at least 
every 3 months and practice good hygiene with your children and ensure they 
always wash their hands after playing outside. 

WARNING  - Please note that there have been some sightings of Palm Oil washed 
up on Kent beaches in the last few days. Palm oil is non-toxic to humans and is 
used in many foods but it can be fatal to dogs. It is being found washed up on 
beaches in different sized lumps and is a waxy white substance that looks like lard. 
This can be fatal to dogs if they eat it and it is often contaminated with nasty bacteria 
and cleaning fluid or diesel oil. It is very toxic to dogs and causes them to be 
violently sick and can damage their liver and kidneys. It is really important to prevent 
your dog eating any of this on the beach and if they do you should seek veterinary 
treatment immediately. Please call us at Bourne Veterinary Practice on 01227 
832322 if you have any concerns. 
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Bridge Parish Council www.bridgevillage.org.uk 
 Notes from Bridge Parish Council meeting 13th March 2014 

Mill Centre- It was confirmed that the Mill Centre had been added to Bridge’s list of 
Assets of Community Value. Staff from the City Council’s Estates Department had 
visited the Centre during the week with a view to re valuing the site. The outcome 
was awaited. Parish Council and Mill Centre representatives would meet Suzy 
Wakeham at the City Council on 17th. March for further discussions on the future of 
the Centre. 
Flood update- Cllr Moon reported that the pump had been moved from 100 High 
Street to the gate at Church Meadow and was now pumping from ‘the lake’ out via 
the fields and into the Nailbourne. This seemed to be working well without any 
significant rise in river level. Cllr Moon said that householders should retain their 
sandbags for the present. 
Nailbourne Pollution – Cllr Atkinson reported that the Nailbourne continued to run 
high, fed by exceptionally high ground water levels and there was still significant 
contamination in the water. The sewage system remained fragile in the village. A 
new group had been formed to look at the ‘pinch points’ of the river and there had 
potentially been some funding for this identified. More information about potential 
Government funding could be found on the village website. Cllr Atkinson and other 
representatives from Littlebourne & Wickhambreaux attended Kent County Council’s 
Flood Management Committee on 11th. March. A meeting of the LSNRM was 
scheduled for later in the month. 
Brewery Lane drains- Cllr Atkinson reported that in August 2013 Kent Highway 
Services had investigated the drains in Brewery Lane and found a blockage. No 
further action had been taken to remedy the problem and this had contributed 
significantly to the flooding experienced by residents at the High Street end of the 
Lane. There was need for a survey of the drain to be undertaken and it was agreed 
that the Clerk would contact KHS, requesting this and also reporting the difficulty 
there was in discovering what action was being taken on problems reported via the 
KHS website.   
Annual Parish Meeting- Guy Gardener and Ted Edwards of Canterbury City 
Council, both of whom had been central to the planning during the flood emergency, 
had agreed to speak at the Annual Parish Meeting. 
Neighbourhood Plan – Prof Connor reported that the parking survey had been 
delayed because of the traffic disruption during the flooding .He said that the 
Neighbourhood Plan needed to consider the future environmental consequences of 
the flooding and the Parish Council agreed that the Committee should talk to the 
Environment Agency and the City Council on this subject. 
Bus shelters.- Kent County Council would make good the damage to the bus 
shelter in the High Street. Cllr Hodges thanked Cllr Moon for arranging for this to be 
agreed. An estimate for work to renovate the Higham Lane bus shelter had been 
requested. 
Higham Lane Bus shelter- It was decided to defer any decision as to whether the 
Parish Council supported the proposal to re-site the shelter until after an engineer 
had considered the site and reported back. Cllr Hodges asked to be present at any 
site visit. KCC Cllr Northey would arrange the visit.   
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Relocation of sand bag store- It was planned to move the sand bag store to the 
Mill Centre, where it would be more accessible. Five large grey boxes, donated by 
the Environment Agency, would be used to store sandbags and one box would be 
used for rock salt storage. The old sand bag store on the recreation ground would 
be used for wild flower project tools. 
Village Litter pick Cllr Ward reminded the meeting that there would be a Spring 
village litter pick on Saturday 29th March at 9.30am to clean up the village. 
Volunteers should meet at the Post Office. If the weather was bad the event would 
be postponed until 5th April. All volunteers would be very welcome. 
The next meeting of Bridge Parish Council will be on Thursday 10th.April at 7.30pm 
in Bridge Village Hall. The Planning Committee will meet prior to the Council Meeting 
at 7.15pm. All Bridge residents are welcome to attend these meetings. 



# 

LAWN BOWLS AT BARHAM 
“TASTER DAY” 

Tuesday 22nd April from 10.30 - 12.30 
Have you ever tried the game of Lawn Bowls? You might be quite surprised at 
how easy it is to play and enjoy.  There is a small but excellent, friendly 
Bowling Club at Barham next to the Village Hall and the members invite you to 
come and ‘give the game a try in a special ‘bowls taster’ session on Tuesday 
22nd April.  You will be given some basic tuition, then experience playing the 
game and finally have some fun with ‘target’ bowls.  Anyone is welcome to 
come along – all you will need is a pair of ‘flat-soled’ shoes or trainers – there 
is no charge to come and try; bowls/woods will be provided and refreshments 
too.  It really is a wonderful way of meeting people and making new friends in 
a relaxed atmosphere.  If you would like further information [without 
obligation] before the day, please contact the Club Captain, Neil Sladden on 
01227 761243] or Mrs Rita Cleaver, the Ladies Captain 

Barham Bowls Club, Valley Road, Barham CT4 6NX 
[next to the Village Hall.] 

Get Going Sewing Explore your sewing machine & gain confidence in various 
construction & finishing techniques – starting with the basics – plus the essentials of 
how & when to use different settings on your machine. You will make a gorgeous 
canvas bag, useful as a summer handbag or craft bag. 
Wednesday Mornings 10-12 Starting 7th May 2014 (break during half term 28th May) 
Petham Village Hall £50 for 6 week course Taught by qualified textile tutor To book 
your place contact Anne on 01227 700567 
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Announcing the forthcoming 

Village Flower Festival 
Bekesbourne Church 

12th, 13th and 14th September, 2014 
The History of Bekesbourne in 20 Objects 

Calling all budding flower arrangers to come and get involved!!!! 
There will be a meeting to plan the festival on 11th March at 

2.30pm at The Old Palace (flooding permitting). Please come 
along, if you think you’d like to be part of this village event. 

Please contact Nicky Fry on 01227 830319 or 07720895593 

CANTERBURY BOWLING CLUB SOUTH CANTERBURY ROAD CANTERBURY 
Tele:01227 463704    www.canterburybowlingclub.com   Email: 
canterburybowlingclub@ymail.com OPEN DAY SATURDAY MAY 10 2014 10am   to    
4pm Open Day is your opportunity to try your hand at the sport of Outdoor Green 
Bowling, our qualified coaches and club members will be on hand to help and advise 
you. You wear flat shoes, we will provide the equipment. Canterbury Bowling Club 
welcomes new members of all ages, from beginners to experienced bowlers; we are a 
vibrant club enjoying National and County Bowling, Club Competitions, Friendly 
Matches and Social Bowling, something to suit all our membership During the winter 
months our members are kept busy with Short Mat Bowling and a very varied social 
calendar. Refreshments available all day and lots of car parking. 
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J.W. & L.J. BRASIER LTD 
The Workshop-Highland Court Farm 

Tel: 01227 831928 
Open 8.00am—6.00pm 

Full Diesel & Petrol Diagnostic 
Servicing & pre-MOT’s 

Welding 
Cars Collected & Returned 

  

Chiropody/Podiatry 
33 Northgate 
Canterbury www.bestfeet.co.uk

 
David Orchard 
86 High Street 

Wingham 
(01227) 451317 

Plough & Harrow 
Traditional Village  Pub Serving Proper Beer 

Recently Refurbished 
Bar Snacks 
Attractive South Facing Courtyard 
The Oldest Fire in Bridge Polite, Friendly, Welcoming 

Service Function Room Free when Bar is used 
Hot & Cold Buffet Catering Available 86 High 
Street, Bridge, Nr Canterbury, CT4 5LA 

Under New Management 
Licensee: Ranulf Neame 
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ELITE BLINDS AND 
SHUTTERS 

Made to Measure Quality 
Window Blinds and Shutters 
For your home, conservatory, 

office, school, hotel and more... 
Call David or Katie Lester on 01227 714716 

info@elite-blinds.com    
www.elite-blinds.co.uk 

Domestic Cleaning Services 
Tel: 01227 277033 

www.supermaids.co.uk 
Email: info@supermaids.co.uk 

Est 1988 Osborne IT 
Consultancy 
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SAXON LODGE RESIDENTIAL HOME LTD 
30 WESTERN AVENUE, BRIDGE, KENT CT4 5LT 

Family run home. established for 23 years, recently extended to 
accommodate 23 residents with 12 ensuite rooms. 

We cater for permanent, respite, holiday stays, rehabilitation and day care. 
For further information contact Marita Gomes (Manager) on 

01227 831737 or info@saxonlodge.co.uk 

Old Codgers Logs 
Seasoned logs 
cut to any size 

Full tipper load - 1 tonne 
Free delivery in the Canterbury area 

Call: 07786 307733 or Email 
johnmcpherson100@yahoo.co.uk 

Please leave a contact name & number and state whether 
  you require logs for a wood burning stove or open fire. 

Smaller quantities available in bags from Bekesbourne Lane 
Bekesbourne (just look for the ‘Logs’ sign) 
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LOSE WEIGHT, GET FIT, 

TONE UP & FEEL GREAT!!! 

OUTDOOR FITNESS BOOTCAMP 

www.b2bfitnessandwellbeing.com 
Fun and Intense Training For Fast Weight Loss 

And Body Conditioning. 

www.b2bfitnessandwellbeing.com 
Fun and Intense Training 

For Fast Weight Loss And Body Conditioning. 

Venue:         
Bridge Recreation Grounds                                   
Patrixbourne Rd, Bridge, CT4 5BL 

TIME:                                                                
Monday & Wednesday @ 7-8pm 
Thursdays @ 9.30-10.30 am      
Saturdays  @ 9.30-10.30 am                                   
                                                                                
            

Don’t wait, Book your place today! 
For more info visit:                                  
           web – www.b2bfitnessandwellbeing.com      
                                                                                
        Call Bassey – 07932012847/ 01227830417     
                                                                                
                                 email – 
bassey@b2bfitnessandwellbeing.com 
*Also offers Personal Training Sessions* We come to 

you...   

PC & Laptop Repairs. Data 
Recovery 

Networking & 
Maintenance. 

Repairs & New Systems . 
Upgrades. 

Virus Removal/Protection. 
info@gingercatcomputers.co.

uk 
www.gingercatcomputers.co.

uk 

www.gingercatcomputersolutions.co.u
k 

                                               
www.gingercatcomputers.co.uk 

                                

 01227 700730 
 07970 455861 

01227 700730 

BEKESBOURNE STABLES   Liveries, 
hacking and lessons for all ages and 
abilities Pony rides and parties Horses 
taken for schooling Horses hired out for 
hunting We are a fully licensed and 
insured establishment with many year of 
experience.     Situated in walking 
distance from Bekesbourne Station, CT4 
5EX   For info or to book call 01227 
830910 or 07764776057 
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LOCAL TAXI SERVICE
Airport Transfers, Local and Long Distance

Licensed By Canterbury City Council 
Operated By Barry Jones

Email: quotes@thevillagetaxi.com

Call or Text    07735 66 86 86 

YOGA 
 With Sue 
  

- Weds mornings at Quiet View, 
Kingston 
- Thursday evenings  at 
Charlton Park 
- Friday mornings at Barham 
Village Hall 

01227 831455 
suehyoga@gmail.com 

Learn To Dance With Jacqui and Jeff 
Ballroom, Latin American and Salsa At 
Bridge Village hall Friday evenings 
Improvers    7-30 till 8-30pm 
beginners     8-30 till 9-30pm £5.00 per 
person Contact 07968967057 or  
daytime 01303 250655 
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l All aspects of Tree Work 
l Hedge Cutting 

l Garden / Site Clearances      
Call Tony on Tel/Fax: 01227 

478604 
   Mob: 07708 537683 

www.hartleetreesurgery.com 
Email:  tonyhartlee@tiscali.co.uk 
NPTC Certificates - Fully insured 

54 St Gregory's Road, Canterbury, Kent 
CT1 1NU 

S & W ASPHALT 
FLAT ROOFING SPECIALISTS 

16 BROOKLANDS CLOSE 
FORDWICH 

CANTERBURY 
KENT CT2 0BT 

 Tel: 01227 731576 office 
Mobile: 0795 0299346 

Bay Tree Bookkeeping 
& Accountancy 

www.baytreebookkeeping.co.uk 

Bookkeeping 
Payroll 
VAT returns 
Management Accounts 
Annual Accounts 
Tax Returns 

Sue Leitch – 
Chartered Accountant – ACA MAAT 

Tel: 01227 709741 
Email:hello@baytreebookkeeping.co.uk 

Testing and  inspection New  
installations Rewires   
Fault finding Small  jobs  
undertaken   For  a  
Professional   Reliable  
Service   Contact  Tony 
Tel: 01227 721309   
Mob:07916 386081   10, 
Rose Acre Road, 
Littlebourne, CT3 1SY 
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Court Lodge Farmhouse 
Bed & Breakfast 
Comfortable accommodation 
In beautiful village of 
Bishopsbourne. 

For further details contact: 
           Jenny Coop 
          01227 832242 
jenny.coop@btinternet.com 

Wilco Plumbing & Heating 
Central Heating Installations & Repairs 

Gas & Oil Boiler repairs & replacements 

5 Year Guarantee on Worcester Bosch Boilers. 
Local Experienced Engineer. All Plumbing & Heating Repairs 

24/7 Emergency Service, Over 30 Years experience 
Registered with the Institute of Plumbing 
Gas Safe Registered, OFTEC Registered 

KCC Trading Standards Approved 
01303 862173   07860 452640 
paul@wilcoplumbing.co.uk 
www.wilcoplumbing.co.uk 

Ladies & Gents Hairdressing 
Hot Stone Massage Spray Tanning Jessica Manicure & Pedicures    

 Facials Pregnancy Massage & Reflexology Waxing 
For more details please visit our website 

We look forward to welcoming you to Woodlands very soon! 
26a High Street, Bridge, Canterbury, Kent, CT4 5JZ 
01227 830120 www.woodlands-bridge.co.uk     

www.courtlodgefarmhouse.co.uk 
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Vicar: Revd. Canon Jonathan LLoyd 

Vicarage 23 High Street Bridge (830250)  
Email: vicarage@bridgechurch.co.uk 

Lay Reader: Mrs. Margaret Clarke. (765598) 
ALM@Bekesbourne:  Mrs P Kusel. 830272).  email: patkusel@gmail.com 
Area Dean: Rev Stephen Hardy, Barham. (831340) 

PATRIXBOURNE WITH BRIDGE 
Churchwardens Dr. AM Nicholson, Riverside Cottage, Patrixbourne (830947) 
                   Mrs P Pritchard, 2 St Mary's Rd, Patrixbourne (830685) 

 Mr L H Dunderdale, 37 High St, Bridge (830668) 
email: laurence.dunderdale@btinternet.com  
Mrs E Andrews, The Purlins, Meadow Close, Bridge 

(830960) 
email: andpurlins@btinternet.com 

PCC Secretary Mr A Barber, 1 Riverside Mews, Bridge (831956) 
PCCTreasurer Mr C Medhurst, 1 Park View Bridge (830762) 
Gift Aid Officer Mrs A Medhurst, 1 Park View, Bridge (830762) 
Organist & Choirmaster (Bridge) Mr M Miles 
Asst. Organist & Choirmaster (Bridge)   Mrs J Barber 1 Riverside Mews, Bridge (831956) 
Organist (Patrixbourne)  Mr J Harris 1 Riverside Close, Bridge (830631) 

BEKESBOURNE 
Churchwardens Mrs J Gillanders, Cala, Aerodrome Rd, Bekesbourne 

Mrs J Millyard. 10 De Havillands, Bekesbourne (830256) 
email:  janemillyard1@btinternet.com 

PCC Secretary Mrs Nicky Fry, The Old Palace, Bekesbourne (830319) 
email:  nicolafry@cscope.co.uk 

PCC Treasurer Mrs Zan Clifford, Oakleigh Lodge, Bekesbourne (830328) 
Organist Mr J Harris 1 Riverside Close, Bridge (830631) 
Captain of the Ringers Mrs Gill Moon, The Haven, Aerodrome Rd, Bekesbourne (832134) 
On The Nail Advertising-: Mrs C Korzeniowska Middle Pett Farm House, Pett Bottom 

(830990)  email: c.korzeniowska@btinternet.com  
  

Items for On The Nail should reach Laurence Dunderdale by the 
15th of the preceding month preferably by email : 
laurence.dunderdale@btinternet.com 
Please ensure emails and any attachments are clearly titled to 
identify their content. 
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